Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Roy Lowell and Betty Hooper.
Richard Warnock came into question whether he can sell a lot of land which
he owns consisting of .98 acres which does not meet the 2-acre minimum required
as per Town Ordinance. The Selectmen agreed this was acceptable being that it
is a "lot of record" meaning it would come under the graddfather clause.

Sel. Mansfield reported receiving a complaint from Mr. & Mrs. John Palmer of the noise awakening them at an unreasonable hour in the morning coming from the equipment involved in the Milton Elliott gravel removal project.

A building permit to build a screened porch was issued to Timothy Caswell. A pistol permit renewal was issued to Eimmons LeVine.

Francis McCone filed a building permit to add rooms to the existing structure and change the existing driveway location. The Selectmen advised him that he would have to, first, submit the building plans for approval to the Governor's Council on Energy.

It was discussed to install a two-way radio at the dump site for the use of the dump custodian.